
Ozaukee County 4-H Leaders Board Meeting 
Thursday, August 17th, 2017 6:30pm 

 
The meeting was called to order at 6:30pm, and started with the approval of the secretary’s 
report. Corrections were made from the last minutes. A motion was made by Ella Hoerchner 
and seconded by Steve Proefrock. The minutes were accepted.  
 
Discussion was had on the various fundraisers of Ozaukee county 4-H and whether or not they 
should be continued. These fundraisers included the Brat fry at the Port Washington farmers 
market and the fruit sale. The board decided that we would continue with the Fruit sale.  
 
Further discussion was had with The Haunt. Clara Paulus asked for the buildings on the 
fairground to be available at a sooner date. The Haunt needs more time for the build.  Kathy 
Butler said the request would be relayed to the county.  
 
Mackenzie Neumann explained the current predicament that OYC is facing. There is a lack of 
youth willing to step up and take an officer role within the group. Also, OYC is looking for a new 
adult leader. If no one steps up or another idea is pitched to the group, there will be no more 
OYC meetings.  
 
The storage locker is once again after fair has concluded and the shelves and organization are 
working out nicely.  
 
The constitution committee has to meet soon to look over the Leaders Association constitution. 
This committee will include Larry Neumann and a few other suggested 4-H leaders.  
 
The leader and youth leader banquet is approaching. Sue Karolczek made announcements on 
the different banquets and there was discussion on the menu. Discussion was had on rejoining 
the two banquets, but all changes or options will be discussed next year. All ideas are 
welcomed in hopes of raising attendance. 
 
Larry Neumann gave a pool party recap. There was a total of 168 people would attended. All 
clubs participated besides In Stride and Holy Cross.  
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Mackenzie Neumann  
Leaders Board Secretary 
 


